Hon Phil Twyford

MP for Te Atatu

Minister for Economic Development Minister of Transport Minister for Urban Development

2 3 SEP 2019



Tony Randle fyi-request-10982-7e332a67@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Tony

Thank you for your email of 14 August requesting under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) requesting advice I received between December 2018 and May 2019 on when the extra Mount Victoria Tunnel should be phased across the 20 year implementation period of the Let's Get Wellington Moving indicative package from the following organisations and individuals:

- The LGWM programme
- the Greater Wellington Regional Council
- the Wellington City Council
- the New Zealand Transport Agency
- the Ministry of Transport
- the Associate Minister of Transport
- any other Minister (including the Prime Minister)
- any other government ministry, department or agency.

I received the following in scope documents from the Ministry of Transport:

- OC190274 Let's Get Wellington Moving Further advise on phasing and pilot tunnel,
 26 March 2019
- OC190303 Request for further advice on Let's Get Wellington Moving mode priority, 5 April 2019.

Both documents are available on the Ministry of Transport website at: https://www.transport.govt.nz/land/lgwm/.

Your requests for documents on this matter from the other organisations or individuals you named are refused under section 18(e) of the Act as the document alleged to contain the information requested does not exist or, despite reasonable efforts to locate it, cannot be found.

Under section 28 of the OIA, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review this decision. The contact details for the Ombudsman can be located at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.

Yours sincerely

Hon Phil Twyford

Minister of Transport